OCTOBER 22, 2003


REGULAR MEETING

The Police Commission of the City and County of San Francisco met in the Central District at the Jean Parker Elementary School, 840 Broadway Street, San Francisco, at 6:15 p.m., in a Regular Meeting.

PRESENT:
Commissioners Perry, Makras, Chan

  ABSENT:
Commissioner Friday, Quaranta

POLICE COMMISSION ANNOUNCEMENTS

a.
Motion of Calendaring of New Items
Commissioner Perry introduced herself, as did Commissioners Makras and Chan.

CHIEF’S ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REVIEW OF RECENT DEPARTMENT EVENTS                                                             
Assistant Chief Heather Fong introduced herself and reported that Chief Fagan was out of state attending a Police Chief convention in Philadelphia.  She then introduced the members of the command staff: Deputy Chiefs Pengel, Suhr, and Robinson; Commanders Hom, Harper, and Brown.

Commissioner Perry introduced Supervisor Peskin.  Supervisor Peskin welcomed the Commissioners to his district, District 3.  He stated that he feels lucky for being in such a good district and working with Chief Fong who was once the Captain of the district, Captain Goldberg, Captain Dudley, now Commander Dudley, Captain Dillon, and now Captain Tacchini.  He stated that the men and women of Central Station have done a very good job for the citizens in District 3.  He also wanted to salute Officer Tom Costello who twice had to fight off suspects with knives and stated that in one incident he assisted Officer Costello.

OCC DIRECTOR’S REPORT RE: STAFFING, BUDGET AND SUMMARY OF RECENT EVENTS                                               
Mr. Kevin Allen, OCC Director, introduced himself and stated that he was pleased to be in the district and was looking forward to Captain Tacchini’s report.

CAPTAIN STEVE TACCHINI, COMMANDING OFFICER OF CENTRAL STATION, TO ADDRESS THE COMMISSION ON POLICE ACTIVITIES IN THE CENTRAL DISTRICT                                               
Captain Tacchini reported on police activities in the Central Police District.  He also presented a Chief’s Certificate of Appreciation to Mr. John Cercos for assisting Officer Costello who was assaulted by a person armed with a knife.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
None.

Thereafter, the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

___________________________

Lieutenant Edward Geeter

Secretary

San Francisco Police Commission

1273/rct

